
 
 

TOWN OF DENTON 
4 N. 2nd STREET, DENTON, MD 21629 

 
CROUSE PARK BULKHEAD REPLACEMENT 

ENGINEERING SERVICES RFP 
 

ADDENDUM 02 
October 3, 2024 

  
PURPOSE 
 
Please be advised that the Town of Denton has issued an addendum for the Crouse Park 
Bulkhead Replacement Engineering Services RFP.  
 
The bid due date remains Friday, October 11th, 2024, at 10:00am.  
 
The attention of prospective bidders is directed to the following questions received and associated 
responses regarding the Request for Proposal. The Consultant is responsible for notifying their 
Subcontractors regarding items covered by all Addenda. 
 
  
QUESTIONS RECEIVED & RESPONSES 
 

1. Question: Are there any existing bulkhead drawings on file? 
Response: Existing drawings available were issued in Addendum 01.  
 

2. Question: Do you know what type of piles are proposed for the bulkhead and deadman 
replacements? (i.e. timber piles, sheet piles, concrete, pipe piles, etc.) 
Response: At this point in the project, we do not know what type of material will be 
used for the replacements. This is something we expect to discuss during design 
once the engineering firm is selected.  
 

3. Question: Will the Town of Denton be awarding separate contracts to design versus 
construction inspection?  
Response: One contract will be awarded to include design, engineer or record, and 
geotechnical services (reference the specifications in the RFP). Construction 
inspection will not be included in the contract.  
 
 



 
4. Question: In regard to Hourly Rates, is the Town of Denton looking for a set of Raw or 

Fully Burdened Rates?  
Response: Provide fully burdened rates.  
 

5. Question: Please confirm a geotechnical report is not required since the geotechnical field 
investigation is only as necessary for the design of the bulkhead.  
Response: Correct.  
 

6. Question: Please confirm a bathometric survey along the bulkhead is not required and the 
bathometric survey provided in Addendum 1 can be used for the design of the bulkhead. 
Response: Correct, as a reminder the data from the bathymetric survey provided in 
Addendum 01 is from 2021.  
 

7. Question: Please confirm the topographic survey will not include the area of the Heritage 
Center and only the area needed to prepare the construction plans, including the boat 
ramp is acceptable.  
Response: Correct. 
 

8. Question: Can the new bulkhead be constructed in front of the existing bulkhead and 
remove only the portion of the existing timber bulkhead to 2 feet below existing grade? 
Response: This is a possibility, but something we expect to discuss during design 
once the engineering firm is selected.  
 

9. Question: Please confirm the timber bulkhead along the boat ramp is not included in the 
project.  
Response: Correct, the boat ramp itself is not included in the project.  

 
RFP REVISIONS 
 

1. None 

 
ATTACHMENTS 
 

1. None 

 
 

* END OF ADDENDUM NO. 2 * 


